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$50K GRANT AWARDED FOR HEALTHY TEEN RELATIONSHIPS

COLUMBIA – The Missouri Foundation for Health (MFH) has awarded a $50,000 grant to a coalition of local churches, community health professionals and MU to establish the Teen Relationship Education and Empowerment (TREE) program, a faith-based initiative against teen relationship violence. Columbia's Broadway Christian Church submitted the grant for the 10-member coalition, with support from the MU Center on Religion & the Professions.


The TREE program creates a coalition to address youth relationship violence within Boone County faith communities. It enables health professionals to train and collaborate with clergy, lay leaders and youth peer leaders to develop curriculum to engage youth in their communities and empower healthy relationships.  


“The one population where relationship violence is increasing is 18- to 23-year-olds,” said Kim Ryan, Broadway Christian Church associate pastor. “This program empowers teens before they enter the highest-risk group.” The diverse, faith-based coalition will initially involve 150 to 200 youth ages 12-16 and 50 to 60 clergy, lay leaders and youth peer leaders from at least 16 Columbia congregations. “This grant emerges from the commitment and passion of our local faith communities to provide the best possible support and education for their youth around healthy relationships,” said Kendra Yoder, project coordinator and MU Rape Education Office co-coordinator.

The grant was among 15 awarded by MFH to mid-Missouri nonprofit organizations totaling $3.3 million. Funding supports programs to improve health care for thousands of Missourians and focuses on programs that address issues such as obesity, tobacco use, oral health, mental health and substance abuse, and health interventions in nontraditional settings.
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